
 
 

Message from Rev. Cotter about True Father's Seonghwa Ceremony 
 
Joshua Cotter 
September 10, 2012 
 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

 

May the love and blessing of our Heavenly Parent and eternal True Parents be with your families. 

 

I know that the past few days have been very challenging for all of our Blessed Central Families, 

especially those living in America. I understand that many of our members are confused about the 

circumstances surrounding In Jin Nim's sudden resignation from church leadership.  

 

During this time, however, it is my sincere hope that all members of the Unification family worldwide are 

not distracted from focusing the entirety of their being on attending our True Parents during the process of 

True Father's ascension. This is a time to offer devotion and gratitude toward our Heavenly Parent and the 

True Parents of Heaven, Earth and Humankind. All other matters facing our movement will be fully 

addressed after True Father's Seonghwa Ceremony. For now, we need to focus our efforts on attending 

our True Parents. 

 

Thank you for your understanding and your sincere devotion. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Rev. Joshua Cotter 

Executive Vice President 

Unification Church USA 

 


